Congress of the United States
Washington, DC 20515

April 7, 2016

The Honorable Dan Ashe
Director

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
1849 C St.,, NW

Washington, DC 20240

RE: Opposing Downlisting of Florida Manatee from “endangered” to “threatened”
Dear Director Ashe:

We are writing to express concern with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Services’ (FWS)
proposal to downlist the Florida manatee from “endangered” to “threatened” status under the
Endangered Species Act. The Florida manatee continues to face significant threats to its survival
such as boating strikes, habitat loss, pollution and the anticipated loss of artificial warm water
sources. The proposal may also fail to reflect the most recent scientific information available. It
is imperative that we keep the gentle “sea cow” on the endangered species list.

When the Florida manatee was first listed as endangered nearly 50 years ago, no one
knew with any accuracy the size of the manatee population. The listing was based more upon the
readily observable threats to the manatee than any numbers measurement. Unfortunately,
significant threats still abound. In 2013, manatees experienced a record number of 829 deaths
with about 300 of these being attributed to toxic algal blooms. In 2010, almost 400 manatees
died due to a cold snap, accounting for more than half of the total deaths that year. These cold
snap mortality events could be exacerbated by the anticipated loss of artificial warm water
sources. Further, an expert from the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission
believes that in the long term, “watercraft are still the biggest threat to the manatee population”
and there is every reason to believe this threat will grow as Florida's population grows.

We also observe that scientists for the Save the Manatee Club have highlighted serious
flaws with the FWS downlisting proposal. In fact, they believe the FWS omitted several
“inconvenient” inputs in the computer model on which it based its decision to downlist the
manatee. Among the data points they point out as missing are the record number of deaths from
the winters of 2010 to 2013. Other factors they say are excluded from the model are possible
changes in red tide magnitude and the consideration of likely climate change impacts like
changes in the frequency of cold weather events.

We believe that the FWS should incorporate scientific observations like those from Save
the Manatee into its models. Also, the FWS should at least-develop a plan to deal with the
ongoing and future risks the manatee face before contemplating any change. However, even with
a proven and viable plan to mitigate these persistent threats, many of the original factors that led
to its endangered classification still persist - the continued growth of Florida’s population, the
corresponding loss of habitat that results, and the persistence of climate change. As a result, it
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may be difficult to see a time when the FWS could feel comfortable downlisting the Florida
manatee.

Sincerely,
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